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Dear Family and Friends

This is the season of preparation for the promised coming of the Messiah and Scripture reminds us that night is far gone, it is spent and the day and its dawn are at hand. Here in the Southern Hemisphere we are heading towards the longest day. This time of advent is about the time of the incarnation, the word made flesh and saving love, that special work of love began in Jesus of Nazareth, bringing good news to the poor, freedom for captives, sight for the blind, liberty for the oppressed and undesirables being accepted.
Our schools closed on Friday December 6 for the Christmas and New Year break and so we all three travelled up to Lusaka for Innocent and Namatama’s wedding on the 
Saturday after Keith finished marking the end of term exams and had filled in the mark-sheets and the report cards. 

En route we stopped off at Njase School to follow up on places next year for Martha and Chau, a daughter and granddaughter of Church workers at Mwandi.  It was good to catch up with Marina and Edward, the Bangladeshi Mission Partners. Marina is the school nurse and Edward works as a Deacon in Social Work with the Choma Consistory. They are expecting their second child in Livingstone in February. The school had had an outbreak of measles this term which kept Marina on her toes and Edward has been busy helping orphan and vulnerable children and widows as well as detained illegal immigrants from the Indian sub-continent. Many make their way at considerable personal expense to the Democratic Republic of Congo and from there are ‘trafficked’ down through Zambia via Botswana to their intended destination in South Africa. A number have been stopped in transit through Zambia. 
On Friday evening we met up with Ruaridh, Fiona, Lucy and Cora and stayed together till Tuesday in a self-catering house we rented. It was a good time together. On Saturday, they looked after Mubita as Ida and I attended the Wedding Service at UCZ Church of the Resurrection at Kafue. Kafue is a depressed industrial town built in the 1960s around a chemical works and its now decaying architecture is typical of the period. After meeting up with many old friends, former staff from Mwandi, we attended the warm and personal family service officiated by Rev Wezi Manda from Mwandi. The wedding supper and reception was held at the new Chinese hotel The Golden Bridge in Lusaka; another good time of music, dance and conversation. 
On the Sunday we looked after the children which allowed Ruairidh and Fiona some time to do personal and OVC purchases without the girls. We were able to spoil them with ice-cream and other things that grandparents are allowed to do. We are fortunate to have them with us at Mwandi. Ruairidh is the Representative for the American Board, 
oversees the American Mission House and the Agricultural Project while Fiona coordinates the UCZ Orphan and Vulnerable Child Project at Mwandi. The OVC has just suffered a very destructive fire which destroyed the OVC storage facilities. The generosity of supporters to help rebuild the lost buildings and replace materials has been heartwarming. In October Ruairidh completed his Masters in Development Studies by distance with Deakin University in Adelaide. In the new year they will move to Lilongwe to a new position with World Renew, the Mission of the Reformed Church of North America. We will miss them.

Ida is acting as UCZ Health Secretary while Rev Sitali is on leave so we have spent this week on Church business following up on this work. It has meant meetings at Synod, the Nursing Council, Specialised Services for the Mwandi X-ray, Churches’ Health Association of Zambia, a visit to Chipembi Clinic and lunch with Leya, Akash and Chandra and Grandma, work on behalf of Mbereshi Hospital and the planning of a visit to Solwezi to the new UCZ clinic at a former refugee camp there. Other work has included the ordering of another delivery of milk formula, we have also managed top do our Christmas shopping presents and the almonds, red cabbage, cream and prawns for Christmas Eve supper - only the ducks are yet to be found! 
We have been staying at the Gossner Mission this week and were able to meet up with the German volunteers going to Mbereshi for 6 months and other former Mission Partners visiting their extended families in Zambia. Mubita has enjoyed this time with us.

This afternoon we met Catriona off the plane. She is with us until mid-January for the Christmas break but will be researching and writing a number of history essays and visiting friends in Lusaka. She is in second year at King’s College and has moved out of Halls and into a flat with 4 other girls on Pentonville Road. She is enjoying the mix of the different histories and finds it challenging at times, from European Medieval to 18th Century African and 20th Century Modern. She keeps up with friends from Zambia and helps out once a week working with an autistic boy at a school in Tower Hamlets.
We are looking forward to a visit from our daughter Kirsten, son-in-law, Stuart, and granddaughter, Iona, from Glasgow together with Stuart’s parents, Duncan and Ina from Falkland in January. We have appreciated the help and support from both Glasgow and Falkland for the work here. This will be a good and special family time together before the others move to Malawi. Stuart continues teaching and researching at Strathclyde while Kirsten runs their business, the Cranberries Tea-Shop in the Merchant City.

Gregor and Sarah have bought their first house in Ruthin in North Wales. Gregor has a part-time job running a filling station; this helps keep the wolf from the door as he studies Divinity at Wrexham with the Episcopal Church (Anglican) in Wales. Sarah continues with her special needs teaching. She was involved in a nasty car-accident while on her way to visit her sister in Bedford. Thankfully she was not badly injured.
Mubita continues to make academic and social progress. He is being mainly home-schooled but visits Acacia School in Livingstone once a week during term-time. This is important for his socialization. In January Manola Parentini arrived as a volunteer support worker and home-school tutor for Mubita. Manola lived and worked with us for 10 months. She worked alongside Bridget Kasoka, the HA’ s wife who is a trained pre-school teacher. Manola also volunteered her services at the Orphan and Vulnerable Child Day Centre and worked together with the special educational needs children and their teacher at the Mission Primary School. She left at the end of October and handed the teaching of Mubita over to Bridget. We are grateful to the Church of Scotland for making the services of Manola available to Mubita and others.

Stella who has been with us for the past 20 years has been very ill with very high blood pressure and the effects of this. She has been admitted to hospital several times over the past three months and has recently moved from us to convalesce with her sister Rose in Kabwe.

Ellie, who lives with us during term-time has now finished Grade 2. She was given a new artificial leg through Susan Haskell from IPC Birmingham, Alabama. Ellie has just gone home after an operation in Lusaka to trim the bone on her stump which had grown. She is now one of the familyand has become a big sister for Mubita.
Family members to come out this year after Mum and Dad left in March were cousins Iain and Jan with friend Shari. Iain helped with infrastructure work; Jan with admin and Shari with the Art Club at school. We are fortunate and blessed by having so many members of our family so supportive of the work here. Other family members helped recently to replace the injectors and pump in the car.

Recently we were invited back to Chengelo School to participate in the 25 Year Celebration since its founding. It was good to go back and meet up with former staff and pupils as well as present staff. This year we have enjoyed visits from many friends from all over the world which have helped us to reaffirm the strength of our links with each other and which have provided a way in which positive experiences of what God is doing in all our lives and work can be shared.
Last month both of us have been involved in a coordinated and community-wide response to try to address the many social ills that beset our district. This initiative hosted by the Chief has as its objective to bring representatives from all concerned stakeholders Churches, Government and the traditional leadership together to decide on the way forward and the strategies required to tackle and to manage issues such as public drunkenness, drug abuse, defilement, unreported cases of statutory rape and gender-based violence.  Both public sensitisation and a united inter-agency common-purpose approach to help reduce and eliminate these evils are being undertaken.
Other good news is that the 84 activists, including 5 local men from Sichili, had been detained in August for allegedly agitating for the restoration of sovereignity to Barotseland have all been released. These included Clement Sinyinda, the former Ngambela, the Barotse Prime Minister, who had also been charged with treason. 
At this time we remember too that many people in this world still are cast down by spiritual and physical needs. There are people in many lands thirsting for peace and forgiveness and the warmth of healing love. Many people everywhere suffer physical hardship and are seeking relief from these burdens. Other minds and souls are trapped in prejudice and grievance. Those able to help often look upon the misery, persecution and persecuted from detached affluence, remaining spiritual paupers in their miserly evasion. With the incarnation we have sins forgiven , hope renewed, relationships repaired and faith rekindled in the light. We wish you all much peace, love and joy for Christmas and the coming year.
With our love

Keith Ida & Mubita

